

## Ten Forty Times



DELMAR, NEW YORK

MEETINGS: Post meeting - Monday, June 3rd, 8:30 P.M.

Executive Meeting - Monday, June 10th.

Post Meeting - Monday, June 17th., 8:30 P. M.

ACTIVITIES: Saturday, May 25th., 8:00 P.M. Installation of new officers. All members and wives are invited and urged to attend. A dance and Buffet Supper will follow. A seven-piece band has been engaged and dancing will be from 10 to 2. Saturday, June 22nd., The Ladies Auxiliary will sponsor a chicken barbecue and dance. More details later.

NEW KITCHEN: Our effective committee, headed by Bill Johnston, has managed to clean out and tear down the old shed at the north end of the building to make room for the new kitchen. Those members who responded to phone calls for their help on this project deserve a lot of thanks. The architect, Max Simon, has completed the plans and has taken an active interest. Over 30 people have helped to-date, and construction has already started. If the phone committee has missed you, and you want to contribute a bit of time, you can easily call Bill Johnston and volunteer. As Bill says, it's fun, not work!

BOYS STATE: The Post has selected James McColl of 20 Glendale Avenue, Elsmere as its representative at Boys State. He is one of the oustanding senior boys at Bethlehem Senior High. Boys State will commence on Sunday, June 23rd., at Colgate University, and boys from all over New York State will arrive to receive valuable training in civic leadership and government. An amazing number of today's leaders in the nation have gone to Boys State in their school days for the practical experience it offers in our democratic processes. This legion program is Democracy in action.

DUES: Ouch, this is a sore subject! We are still hoping that you members who have not paid your dues will come through and put us over the top! Your 5.00 can be remitted to Harry Wendel, 69 Palmer Avenue, Delmar, or given to one of the officers. We still have not reached our quota, so please help.

BASEBALL: Cliff Van Dyke is our new Legion baseball team manager, assisted by Dick Dalton, Thomas Lewis and Monty Montrose. Thanks to these gentlemen for their interest at a time when it was really needed. A schedule of home dates is enclosed and a complete schedule can be seen at the Post or in the newspapers. Support is most important for the boys, and so get out to the games as often as possible. Ike Livermore has generously donated \$100.00 for new equipment for our team. Members who have money for raffle tickets are urged to turn them in at the Post as soon as possible. If you are approached to buy a book of tickets, please do so, as this is the county league's only means of support.

Our beloved Auxiliary Ladies have donated \$100.00 towards the building of the new kitchen.

Main Bros. Oil Co. has donated \$20.00 towards our building fund.

A letter of thanks has been received from Msgr. Rooney for providing a new flag and a color guard at the dedication of the new St. Thomas's School.

Member John Boddie presented an interesting talk and color film on air transportation at the May 6th., meeting.

NEW OFFICERS: The following slate of officers for the year beginning July 1st., was elected at the May 20th., meeting.

Commander:

Herbert G. Drew

Vice Commanders: Dr. Stanley L. Klett

Harold E. Jorgenson

Richard C. Lenseth

Finance Officer: Richard P. Dalton

Adjutant:

Arnold F. Mosmen

Judge Advocate:

George F. Wenger

Chaplain:

Rev. Charles H. Keulfuss

phit #

Historian:

Otto D. DeHeus

Sgt.-at-Arms:

Richard Kieper

Executive

Committee: Fred Dearstyne

(3 years)

William Johnston

(2 years)

William Streets William Weber

County Delegates: Harold C. Barkhuff

Herbert G. Drew

William Johnston

Frank Langwig

Dr. Stanley Kliett

John G. Pappalau

Patrick Igoe

Alternates:

Ralph Butler Richard Dalton Harold Jorgenson

Charles Wiley Richard Lenseth

See you on Memorial Day!

H. G. DREW 5/22/57